Loch Haven Hills Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting – Jun 12th, 2020 

Virtually on GO TO MEETING:

Present: Matthew Hall, Greg Tourtlotte, Jim Lemm, Marianne Fernandez, Tom Freeman

 Absent: none
#1. Jim called the meeting to order at 8:00 am. 

#2. Minutes reviewed and approved.

#3.Greg proposed to hire a High School student who lives in the association to help in cleaning the Pools during the week. Lauren Hall would work as needed during the summer at $17 an hour for the association in Pool cleaning. Additionally the pools would be cleaned and inspected by a professional company on Friday's only at $800 a month. Marianne seconded the motion and it passed with no objections.

There is a need for pool upgrades to automate our systems. Jim would like to try and use a pool monitoring system called “pool guru” and do some upgrades to systems we currently have but are not operating in our pool houses. The cost would be $600. Greg seconded and the motion passed with no objections.

#4. Trails: there is a marshy area that may need gravel on the forest trail path. The entrance on Stonehaven needs trimming but the other trails look fairly good. The one trail that does need attention is the small trail going from the street to the upper pool area. There are some very old rotted 4x4's in that area that need to be taken out and the trail is getting very brushy on the sides. Jim will make contact with the neighboring properties and see about fixing this trail area. 

#5  Online meetings will continue and are going well. 

Adjourn at 8:43 am

Submitted by Matthew Hall
